
 

Friday 25th November 2022 

 

Important dates for your diary 

Event Class assemblies 

09.12.22 Keyworth Friends’ Winter Fayre 05.10.22 6JG 

12.12.22 Christmas concert at 9:10am – years 4, 5 and 6 12.10.22 3MK 

13.12.22 Christmas concert at 9:10am – years 1, 2 and 3 19.10.22 4MV 

14.12.22 Christmas concert at 9:10am - Reception 02.11.22 5JA 

14.12.22 Christmas lunch 09.11.22 2PH 

15.12.22 Christmas concert at 9:10am – Little Stars and Nursery 16.11.22 5BH 

15.12.22 Class parties 23.11.22 2CS 

16.12.22 Last day of term – 2:00pm finish   

03.01.23 INSET day   

04.01.23 Children return to school   



Celebrations 

Class Star of the 
Week 

Writer of the 
Week 

Mathematician of 
the Week 

Reader of the 
Week 

Presenter of 
the Week 

RCM Thomas Freddie Romario Iruoghene 

1AJ Georgina Sebi Teddy Adam Neveah 

1HE Tyler Ian Tajay Ibrahim Alice 

2PH Mikey Nate Idris Mawaddah Leena 

2CS Whole class Nadira Kallum Mohamed Elise 
 

Class Star of the Week Writer of the Week Mathematician of 
the Week 

Presenter of the 
Week 

3MK Year 3  Zarah Jade Aradhya 

3AB Nora Izabella Shakib Teddy 

4MV Mohammed Adrian Inti Sammy 

4EB Uke Nathan Azra Javel 

5BH Gabriella Tamarni Kiara Conor 

5JA Glenn Brianna Nicholas Imman 

6MO Samiya Ainhara Chloe Maryama 

6JG Zainab Seham Sophia Nahla 
 

This week’s gem winners are…. Sapphires 

This week’s treasure chest winners are… 5JA   2CS 
 

 

Attendance 
 

  
 

Classes with the best attendance this term so far… 
 

1st   

 
6JG   97.38 

2nd  

 
4MV  96.96 

3rd 

 
6MO 96.12 

Class Attendance 

RCM 89.23 

1AJ 93.6 

1HE 91.85 

2PH 97.92 

2CS 90.38 

3MK 95 

3AB 88.89 

4MV 96.96 

4EB 94.55 

5BH 92.04 

5JA 93.83 

6MO 96.16 

6JG 93.48 

Whole school  

National average 94.3% 

School target 96% 

 

This week’s attendance winners are 2PH 



 

Latest News 
 
Road safety 
This week during assembly, our theme was road safety. The children learned to “stop, look, 
listen and think”, and then continuing to look and listen when they cross. Below you will find 
some useful websites containing information and activities to further embed this message at 
home: 
 

'Think' resources  'Brake' resources 
 
Keyworth Friends Winter Fayre 
 

 

https://www.think.gov.uk/education-resources/
https://www.brake.org.uk/get-involved/for-professionals/teachers-and-youth-workers/teaching-resources


Enterprise Week 
 

 



Wellbeing survey raffle 
Thank you to everyone that answered our Wellbeing Parent Survey; it's really valuable to get 
your views on what is working well and ways that we can better support our community. We 
have drawn the raffle and the winning number is: 
 
16 - Samet in 3MK. 
 
Congratulations! Please go to the school office to let us know what size you need and we will 
order it for you. 
 
Cooking group 
This week, our cooking group made a stir fry of courgettes, spring onions, red peppers and 
ginger, with a sweet chilli sauce. They also learned the importance of food preparation and 
washing up afterwards! 
 

 



Year 3 – British Museum trip 
This week, year 3 went on an exciting trip to the British Museum where they mixed ancient 
history with a contemporary approach to historical enquiry. As an introduction to Ancient Egypt, 
the children explored ancient Egyptian beliefs through a huge variety of artefacts, from 
elaborate sarcophagi to ancient ruins covered in hieroglyphs. With the help of one of the 
museum’s historians, the children unpicked some of the evidence they gathered using various 
digital resources. This was a great experience for all of the children and fantastic intro to their 
next topic. 
 

 
 
Year 5 – cinema trip 
Year 5 visited Leicester Square to watch “The Amazing Maurice”. Some of the children were 
interviewed by the production team as a review of the film. The children really enjoyed the 
show: 
 
Sara: “It was spectacular”. 
Tamarni: “It was a very funny film”.  
 

 



Support for families – Southwark’s winter of food and fun 
Southwark Council want to help local families who need additional support to get free, healthy 
food and fun activities. These are aimed at children and young people aged between 4 to 16 
years. There are many locations in Southwark who are providing the following programme of 
support: 
 
➢ free, nutritious and tasty food; 
➢ fun physical activity sessions; 
➢ a wide range of other exciting activities to suit different ages and personalities; 
➢ opportunities to learn more about food and nutrition for children and their families. 
 
Further information and details of how to book can be found by using the link below: 
 
Southwark's Winter of Food and Fun 
 
Word of the Week 
This week’s Word of the Week is rigor. Please discuss its meaning with your child/ren and 
encourage them to share what they have learned with their teachers in school to receive gems. 
Do they know the origin? Can they use the word correctly in a sentence? Can they identify and 
explain the meaning of alternative forms e.g., rigorous/rigorously? Can they identify any 
synonyms or antonyms? 
 
Please find below previous words that we have used in school: 
 

 

Previous 
words 

 

certain, mourn, congregate, collaborate, community, progressive, convention, 
respectful, resilient, prevent 
 

 
I would like to wish you a lovely weekend! 

 
Ray Capper 

Head of School 
 
 

https://www.southwark.gov.uk/health-and-wellbeing/health-advice-and-support/healthy-eating?chapter=8

